
 

 

Submission to the City of Melbourne 

The Victorian Chapter of the Australian Institute of Landscape Architects (AILA) writes to support the 
City of Melbourne in its pursuit of halting the roll-out of Telstra pay phones and associated 
billboards. 

AILA applauds Council’s sustained investment in street design over many decades to improve the 
quality and activation of the CBD. Improvements include widening footpaths, laying bluestone 
pavement and installing well-designed public furniture. The new Telstra pay phone/billboards undo 
these efforts by creating physical and visual clutter, damaging pavements and imposing advertising 
within the public realm.  

AILA firmly believes there is no public benefit from increasing the number of pay phones given the 
saturation of mobile use in Australia. The installation of two new pay phones/billboard structures at 
the corner of Elizabeth and Bourke Streets is particularly egregious, taking up much needed space 
where pedestrians congregate in high numbers and creating an unavoidable visual distraction next 
to a busy tram stop and roadway. 

We would welcome a review of Federal legislation governing the installation of ‘low-impact facility’ 
telecommunication infrastructure in support of protecting the public realm from further undue 
incursions. 

Should the City of Melbourne require further support on this matter, please contact Felicity 
McGahan, State Chapter Manager on 0401 811 976. 

Kind regards 

Adrian Gray, President 
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